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Ankerson said the project benefited immen-
sely from collaboration with Herman Miller. 

“Herman Miller’s expertise and support 
opened valuable areas of research and 
knowledge to the students.

“We try to activate learning as much 









By Megan Saunders, Communications and Marketing



On a purple note A passion for jazz help4nIm0 guitarist find Im0 own beate



A Kansas State University 
music professor is creating an 
international tune by using the 
digital world to reach flutists 
around the globe.

Karen McLaughlin Large, 
assistant professor of music, 
is the creator of the Virtual 
Flute Choir, an ensemble of 
flutists who use YouTube to 
participate in large-scale digital 
performances. The choir and the 
research behind it offer flutists 



Singing ninjas, mermaids, monkeys 





A tall, mischievous cat in a tall, striped 







The pitter-patter of tapping feet is music 
to the ears for Julie Pentz, Kansas State 
University’s dance program director and 
associate professor in the School of Music, 
Theatre, and Dance.

Pictures of tap dancers — those Pentz 
has trained and her idols — cover the walls 
of her office and visitors can almost hear 
the distinctive toe-tapping beat come alive. 
Pentz toured nationally as a professional 
tap dancer, but became involved in higher 
education to research choreography 
techniques and pass her passion for the 
rhythmic dance on to the next generation.

Considering it her obligation to bring 
tap dance to academia, Pentz started Kansas 
State University’s tap program and the 
K-State Tap Ensemble. She creates tap dance 
pieces and sees her work come alive with the 
feet of her dancers.

“I tell my dancers, ‘You are a dancer, but 
you are also a musician, a singer,’” Pentz said. 
“All dance is musical, but tap is so different. 
With tap dancing, it’s not about the spoken 
word, it’s about what you do that is expressive.”

Popular during the 1930s and 1940s, tap 
dance declined compared with other dance 
forms until recently when entertainment like 
the movie “Happy Feet” brought it back into 
the national spotlight. Tap dancers across 
the nation are using new beats and making 
new steps to bring tap dance back to the 
mainstream, Pentz said.




